From: Ruth Powles 
Sent: 06 July 2015 17:10
To: Planning
Subject: 14/02004/HYBRID - Kirtlington Parish Council comments on recently submitted amendments

Dear Sirs

14/02004/HYBRID – Outline planning application for mixed development at land south of Perdiswell Farm (Shipton on Cherwell and Thrupp)

In response to the consultation letter of 15th June 2015:  the Parish Council objects to this application and considers that its previous comments of 5th February still apply:  

“The scale of the proposal is huge and breaches current and emerging policy.  The effects of the additional traffic load on the surrounding road network and rural villages would be entirely negative.  The effect on the setting, amenity and character of Woodstock would be entirely negative.  No thought has been given to the provision of secondary school places in the catchment area.”
The new information received does not appear to reduce the scale of the proposals which still seem at odds with the scale of Woodstock and in this regard the agent's Technical Response to Consultation (May 2015) appears defensive.  Housing density levels are also out of character, the development is contrary to the existing settlement pattern and is too prominent at the entrance to the town.  

Notwithstanding the proposed retail space and locally led employment sites the scale of the development would have a major impact on traffic levels in the area as most residents would still be obliged to commute.  

The proposals appear to be opportunistic and are premature of the Cherwell Local Plan Part 2.  The joint Oxfordshire Councils need to be given time to agree housing numbers across the whole county, and carry out a fair and fully considered allocation of sites.  If this site is promoted as an allocation it need not include that part of the site within Cherwell DC boundaries.  With the sterilization of land around the Roman Villa, the eastern part of the masterplan becomes isolated and detached from the existing town centre of Woodstock, making it unsustainable.

The Parish Council hopes this application will be refused but any planning consent should stipulate the details, timing and completion of infrastructure (such as the primary school, an extension to the Marlborough School, new roads, parks and sports facilities) before the construction of any housing.  The recommendations in the Kirkham Landscape Planning Ltd report for WODC (May 2015) should be followed.  The depths of the tree belts to the A44 and A4095 frontages of the site as shown on the illustrative masterplan are far too narrow to form effect screens and do not complement the wooded parkland at Blenheim Park and this should be remedied.  

Yours faithfully

Ruth Powles
Clerk, Kirtlington Parish Council

